
 

June 2020 Update 
 

As of Friday, June 5th, the Municipality has entered the Green phase of reopening. The Munici-
pal Building, along with Municipal Parks and Fields are now open for regular business.  Please 
continue to practice social distancing and regularly washing/sanitizing hands. The municipal 
offices can only be accessed through the upper parking lot entrance, and the police department 
through the lower parking lot entrance. The Library remains closed, but has transitioned to 
curbside pick-up.  
 

May 2020 Report 
Burglary:  1 
Fraud:  10 (credit card, scams, phones, taxes) 
Theft:  10 
Theft from Vehicle: 8  
Retail Theft:  9 
Accident w/injury: 2 
Accident w/out injury: 30 
DUI:  1 
Drug Incidents: 5 (2 non-fatal overdoses) 
Public Intoxication/Underage Drinking: 0 
 

General Announcements 
 

 5/11:  BPPD was called to Sandy Creek Apartments for 2 suspicious males wearing hoodies, 
masks and backpacks, who ran from a vehicle when the car alarm activated. The suspects were 
caught by officers at a trolley stop up the road and found to be in possession of stolen property 
from residents of Lindenbrooke Apartments. The males were identified as Andrew Dwyer (18) 
and William Redfearn (19), both of Mt. Oliver. They were transported to the Allegheny County 
Jail and charged with Theft from a Motor Vehicle, Receiving Stolen Property, Criminal Conspiracy 
and Loitering and Prowling at Nighttime.  

 5/16: The BPPD worked with South Hills Interfaith Movement and the Greater Pgh Community 
Food Bank to distribute food at 957 vehicles at South Hills Village Mall. 

 5/19: The US Attorney's Office in Nevada has indicted John Matthew Chapman in the kidnapping 
and death of Bethel Park resident Jaime Feden. The initial charges filed by BPPD have ben with 

 5/21: BPPD recently arrested Casey Cunningham (39) and David Rutter Jr. (30) of the East Liver-
pool, OH area, after coming to the Bethel Park Home Depot to commit a high-dollar retail theft. 
Both also had warrants from other agencies and are currently being held in the Allegheny Coun-
ty Jail.  

 The Treasury Department has begun issuing stimulus funds in the form of mailed prepaid debit 
cards for certain citizens. Please be alert for mail theft and fraud, and do not share card infor-
mation with anyone. 

 PennDOT has extended the expiration of some documents to June 30th. Visit www.penndot.gov 
for information. 

 


